
 

GULF COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 
Tuesday, February 5, 2019 

 
 

The Gulf County School Board met in regular session Tuesday, February 5, 2019, at 9:30 (Agenda Workshop) and 10:00 (School Board 

Meeting) at their Administrative Office in Port St. Joe.  Superintendent Norton, Attorney Costin, and the following board members were 

present:  Chairman Brooke Wooten, Vice Chairman Cindy Belin, Ruby Knox, Denny McGlon, and Billy C. Quinn, Jr. 

 

WORKSHOP: 
The board reviewed Chapter 1:00 of the School Board Policies, and then reviewed the day’s agenda packet. 

 

BOARD MEETING: 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER:   Chairman Wooten brought the meeting to order at 10:00. 

  

II. ADOPTION OF AGENDA:  On motion by Mr. Quinn and seconded by Mrs. Belin the board unanimously approved the 

amended agenda to include the addition of pages 2, 3.01, and 4.01, and the replacement of page 5. 

  

III. SUNSHINE STATE SCHOLAR PRESENTATION:   
Sean Farnsley was selected as Gulf District Schools’ 2019 Sunshine State Scholar.  Sean’s selection was unanimous by this 

year’s committee.  Sean was invited to read the letter he submitted to the selection committee at today’s board meeting.   

  

IV. HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC:  None 

  

V. CONSENT ITEMS:   On motion by Mrs. Belin and seconded by Mr. McGlon the board voted unanimously to take the 

following action: 

-Approved the January 8 Board Meeting Minutes, and (SM: 18/19 – 078) 

-Approved Budget Matters and Payment of Bills, and  (SM: 18/19 – 079) 

 

PERSONNEL: (SM: 18/19 – 080) 

-Approved C. J. Butts’ resignation effective February 1, 2019, and 

-Approved Kathy Smallridge’s resignation from Hospital/Homebound position, and 

-Approved Hannah Srogoncik for a PSJE teaching position effective January 16, 2019, and 

-Approved Jennifer Sheffield for a PSJH paraprofessional Aide ID position effective February 19, 2019, and 

-Approved the following teachers as substitutes for the Title I afterschool program and the 21st CCLC program: 

  Chellsey Griffith, Cindy Hainchek, and Hannah Scrogoncik, and 

-Approved the following 2018-2019 Gulf District Spring Supplement Positions: 

POSITION PSJHS Wewa 

Football   

  Head Coach Greg Jordan Bobby Johns 

  Assistants (4 w/JV) Kenny Parker, Tracy Browning Travis Scorza, Tyler Worley 

 Kenny McFarland, Chuck Moore Jay Rushing, John Rogers 

Softball - GIRLS   

  Head Varsity Coach Chuck Moore Tony Price 

  Asst. Varsity Coach John Simpson * Justin Smith 

  Head JV Coach Brian Hill * Tony Price 

  Middle School Coach Eric Ramsey * J.D. Green 

Weightlifting   

  Boys’ Coach Kenny McFarland John Rodgers 

  Girls’ Coach Kenny McFarland David Peavy 

Track - BOYS   

   Head Varsity Coach  Kenny Parker April Bidwell 

  JV Coach Tracy Browning Jonah Bidwell 

Track – GIRLS   

  Head Varsity Coach Keion McNair Karen Shiver 

  JV Coach Keion McNair David Peavy 

Baseball   

  Head Coach Ashley Summerlin Tony Muina 

  Assistant Varsity Coach Chuck Gannon Travis Scorza 

 C. J. Butts Tyler Worley 

  JV Coach **C. J. Butts **Lloyd Owens 

Middle School Raheem Quinn * Bobby Johns 
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STUDENT MATTERS: (SM: 18/19 – 081) 

-Approved the following WHS students for the 18-credit option: Cody Hayes, Hannah Linton, and Kyleigh Turner. 
  

VI. PROGRAM MATTERS:  NONE 
 

  

VII. HURRICANE MICHAEL RELATED MATTERS:  On motion by Mrs. Knox and seconded by Mr. Quinn the Board 

unanimously approved taking the following actions regarding Hurricane Michael related matters:   (SM: 18/19 – 082) 

-Approved The Integrity Group to serve as Gulf District Schools’ representatives with FEMA.  This group was approved as one  

 of three companies to represent the PAEC members regarding all aspects of our Hurricane Michael recovery. 

-Approved the following payments for Hurricane-Related repairs:   (SM: 18/19 – 083) 

  BSN Sports ($3,840.14,  $4,732.22, $648.29, $1,062.97, $1,135.08);  R&B Metal Structures ($4,695.00); 

  Beard Equipment ($14,800.00 and $9,141.00); Kenny Strange Electric ($11,850.00) 

  

VIII. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:      

  

IX. BOARD MEMBER CONCERNS:   On motion by Mrs. Knox and seconded by Mr. McGlon the board voted unanimously 

to change the time of the April 2 meeting to 8:30 (workshop) and 9:00 (board meeting). 

 

Mrs. Belin reiterated her concern that DOT has not erected bus stop signs in the Howard Creek and White City areas as 

requested.  She stated that it is definitely a safety hazard in both communities.  Mr. Norton advised that he will solicit assistance 

from some of our elected officials in getting these much-needed signs posted.   

  

X. ADJOURNMENT:   Chairman Wooten adjourned the meeting at 10:45. 

 
 


